
In this edition:
- From The Dean's 

Desk
- CON Student 

Section
- CON Staff News
- CON Faculty and 

Students 
Recognised

- Virtual Education 
Session

- The 2024 Pattie 
Lathan Browder 
Lectureship

- Getting to Know
- ETSU Day Of Giving
- Save The Date 

Hooding and Pinning 
Ceremony

- Research Study
- ETSU -Where Eagles 

Fly
- Publication and 

Award
- Funding and 

Training 
- UN Sustainability 

Goals
- CON April Birthdays
- The Center for 

Nursing Research
- Events on the 

Horizon
- Contributions

T he M onthly P ulse

Events on the Horizon
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CON April Birthdays

College of Nursing Monthly Newsletter 

If you wish to make a donation to assist 
the College of Nursing's endeavor to 
better facilitate nursing education and 
leadership, please click here.  

A Request from the Center for Nursing Research 
Have you or one of your colleagues: 

Received grant funding? 

Published a manuscript, article, or blog?

Attended, or will attend, a conference?

Presented, or will present?

Received an award, honor, or distinction?

If so, Tell Us about It!! so we can recognize you and/or your colleagues. To Tell 
Us about It!! please email Lisa Bowen, Project Coordinator for the Center for 
Nursing Research, at  CLARKAC3@etsu.edu

The Importance of Reporting Dissemination Information to 
The Center for Nursing Research 

In addition to reporting dissemination information to the Center for Nursing 
Research (CNR) for personal and peer recognition, it also allows the CNR 
the ability to record and report more accurate information for our annual 
report. Please help us to provide you, our College, and our peers with the 
most accurate information possible. 

Tell Us about It!!

T he M onthly 
P ulse

The 2024 Pattie Lathan Browder Lectureship

ETSU Day of Giving

CON Faculty and students  
Recognized!

On Wednesday, March 6, several faculty and students from 
across the University were recognized for their support 
and participation in Interprofessional Education (IPE) 
programming at ETSU Academic Health Sciences Center. 
This Recognition Ceremony was hosted by Dr. Brian Cross, 
Assistant Vice Provost  and Director for the Center for 
Interprofessional Collaboration. 

The College of Nursing featured several faculty members 
students who were recognized during this Ceremony, 
many who were cloaked with a cord to distinguish their 
efforts and achievements in the program, as well as to 
thank them for their "commitment to facilitate IPE with 
passion and excellence in the provision of IPE 
programming." 

 

Tuesday, April 16

ETSU Day of Giving 

Friday, April 26

Last Day of Classes

Save the Date: Hooding and Pinning 
Ceremony

We are only five weeks away from Spring 2024 Convocation and 
Commencement! As of today, we have nearly 261 potential 
graduates from both Undergraduate and Graduate Programs of 
the College of Nursing!

Scheduled to begin at 6:30 pm (EST) on Friday, May 3 2024, in 
the Grand Hall of the Martin Center for the Arts, the College of 
Nursing's Spring 2024  Please make arrangements to join the 
celebration of this happiest of occasions for the College of 
Nursing! 

If you are a Faculty member who wishes to join the Stage Party onstage, click here to RSVP. 

If you wish to volunteer to assist with the event, email Monalee Sethi 

University Career Services has organized an On-Campus Employment Fair on April 17, 2024 from 12pm - 
3pm to recruit students who are seeking temporary, part-time, FSW, or APS employment for upcoming 
semesters! The fair will be held in the main stretch of the Culp Center, on the end of the building across 
from the Cave. If your department has positions available and would like to participate by tabling at this 
event, please register by following the link below. Register Here

 ETSU On-Campus Employment Fair

Pictured: Nursing Students with Dr Brian 
Cross

Pictured: Nursing Students receiving their 
cord

Pictured of Dr. Kendra Todt receiving her award for 
Emerging Leaders

Jennifer Bledsoe is pleased to have joined the College of Nursing as the 
new Executive Aide for Undergraduate Studies. Her background is in 
Patient Experience, most recently with Ballad Health.

?The faculty, staff and administration have been so incredibly welcoming 
and supportive! I am eager to learn my new position and become a 
contributing member of the team.?

She, her husband and her children are all graduates of ETSU. She has 4 
granddaughters and loves time with family, painting, gardening and 
attending Highland Games when not working.

Pictured: Jennifer Bledsoe

ETSU- Where Eagles Fly!

Did you know ETSU has Live Eagle camera?The Department of Biological Sciences at East 
Tennessee State University has EagleCams installed in Johnson City and Bluff City, Tennessee. It is 
a window into nature that offers a view of our local, magnificent Bald Eagles. If you would like to 
support the Eagle Camera project and to know more, follow this 
linkhttps://www.etsu.edu/cas/biology/eagle-cam/ec_support.php

Follow live camera on Facebook, join the group 
viahttps://www.facebook.com/groups/1137594716258493/

George Mason University are conducting a research study examining the biases of healthcare workers 
towards nursing doctoral degrees, specifically Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) and Doctor of Nursing Practice 
(DNP). Your participation in this study would provide invaluable insights and contribute to a broader 
understanding in the healthcare community.

This research aims to explore the implicit and explicit biases among healthcare workers towards DNP 
and PhD nurses. Understanding these biases is critical for enhancing collaboration, which is essential for 
translating research into practice, improving educational programs, and boosting health outcomes.

Procedure:

If you choose to participate, please click the anonymous link below to complete a20-minutesurvey. The 
survey will first ask you questions about yourself and then have you complete an Implicit Association 
Test (IAT).

Compensation:

Participants may provide their contact information to enter to win one of five $200 gift cards.

https:// chhs.co1.qualtrics.com/ jfe/ form/SV_4Is04ILLyjFUWZU

IRBNet number: 2144416-1

Research study

The Appalachian Region Tri-state Rural Nurses Organization will hold its spring online offering on 
April 25 from 7pm to 9pm title: What nurses need to know: Nutritional Needs and Cultural 
Perspectives in Appalachia. One contact hour will be provided by the Northeast Multi-State Division. 
An application for continuing education has been submitted and pending approval by the Northeast 
Multistate Division Education Unit, an accredited approver by the American Nurses Credentialing 
Center's Commission on Accreditation. For additional information contact Flo Weierbach.

Virtual Education Session

Post conference for NRSE 4611
Alisa Hearl and Rhonda Brodrick planned a Post conference for NRSE 4611 senior students on Monday 
3/4/24 to reiterate and review the information that have learned for their exam in Adult Care Didactic.

Stations were set up that covered different optics such as Burns, cO2 dangers, rule of nines, parkland 
formula and scenarios to complete.

NRSE 3510 Simulation
The students of SP24 NRSE 3510 completed a Simulated activity that allows them to experience a 
simulated poverty and its effects. Community Action Poverty Simulation© was developed to help raise 
awareness about different aspects of poverty that can lead to a discussion about the potential for change 
in local communities. Amber Arsenault, Scott Jenkinson, Lisa Scholtz, Florence Weirbach worked with 
Angela Flemmer, Alisa Hearl and Chloe Meade on Friday 3/1/24 to bring the event to life.

If you wish to provide information, 
announcements or congratulations for 
publication in The Monthly Pulse, please 
email Monalee Sethi, sethim@etsu.edu 
or call 423-439-7051. 

Contributions 

We are excited to welcome to ETSU Dr. Donna Roberson, Professor and Executive Director of 
Program Evaluation for the East Carolina University College of Nursing. Her family experienced a 
horrific medical situation with her grandson, Owen, who was found to have a large brain tumor in 
February 2022. Through the process of emergency neurosurgery, complications of the postoperative 
period, misdiagnosis, and subsequent healing for Owen, Dr. Roberson worked to advocate for her 
grandson and his parents through the process. She will be sharing the story of Owen?s journey, 
describing the importance of nursing support for caregivers.

Nursing is invited to attend this event on April 9th, 2024, as well as any students, community 
members, and alumni that wish to learn more about the transcendence of a nurse's care across all 
aspects of life, from professional to personal.

There will be a Livestream available for those unable to be present that day. For more information, 
contact the Dean's Office.

CON Student Section

From the Dean's Desk

Sigma Theta Tau International Research Society for Nursing has many chapters in the world. Our ETSU 
College of Nursing has a chapter "Epsilon Sigma At-Large Chapter." We will host a Research day as an 
attached flyer. If you are available, you are invited to participate. Thank you very much for your support!

This is our website.

https://www.etsu.edu/nursing/ research/epsig_research_day.php

Thursday, April 11, 2024,from 9 am to 3 pm atEast Tennessee State University. D.P. Culp Student Center, 
1 F, Martha Street Culp Auditorium.

Address:365 Stout Drive, Johnson City, TN 37614

This is anin-personevent. We look forward to your presence!

The Epsilon Sigma At-Large Chapter Research Day is on April 11, 2024.

The due date to submit the abstract is March 20, 2024.

The due date to register and upload the PowerPoint is March 31, 2024.

Please click the following link to submit your abstract

https://dc.etsu.edu/es-conf/

After your abstract is accepted, you will receive an acceptance letter. You will upload your PowerPoint to 
this website and do your registration.

If you do not submit an abstract, you also can register to participate in this event.

Getting To Know

I am originally from Aurora, Ohio and moved to Orlando, Florida in 1972 
where my Dad worked for Walt Disney World. I, too, worked at WDW for 
nearly 10 years starting my career as a corporate tour guide and ending with 
a role in management at The Disney Vacation Club, timeshare division.

I received my Bachelor of Science degree in Marketing from Florida State 
University.

While raising my two daughters, Olivia and Laura, now 25 and 21, 
respectively, I went to nursing school and graduated with my RN degree from 
Valencia College in 2010.

I graduated with my MSN Ed from Walden University.

I started in medical surgical nursing for the first 3 years of my nursing career 
then specialized in Neurosurgery caring for post operative patients. I then 
was a hospital Unit Based Neurosurgical Educator. After becoming a mock 
code facilitator, I fell in love with simulation. Facilitating education in a safe 
and fun learning environment is my passion.

After 3 years of facilitating simulation, I successfully became CHSE certified 
(Certified Healthcare Simulation Educator) and worked as a Simulation 
Strategist designing nurse residency simulations. I most recently worked for 
18 months at a west coast university as a Simulation Coordinator where our 
center achieved endorsement by International Nursing Association for 
Clinical Simulation and Learning (INACSL).

Since arriving at ETSU in August, I have been working in mental health 
refining the simulations for student experiential learning. I have taught adult 
care and mental health clinicals, as well. I look forward to being a part of the 
growth and development of the CON simulation program with evidence 
based best practices for optimal student learning outcomes.

My husband Rick and I are happy to be in Johnson City where we enjoy the 
friendly people and beautiful landscape. I am happy to call ETSU my work 
home.

Pictured:  Mary Ellen Schafer

Wednesday, April 17

ETSU On-campus Employment Fair

Monday, April 1st  

Registration for Summer and Fall 2024 
Begins

Thursday, April 11 

Tuesday April 9th

The 2024 Pattie Lathan Browder Lecture

Publication and Award

Pictured: Mary Ellen 
Schafer

Article Published 

Preceptor Award  Winner
Andrea Claudia Erb has been selected by the Class of 2024 as the 
non-faculty Outstanding Preceptor of the Year!

She will be awarded at the College?s annual Awards Ceremony, 
scheduled to be held on Friday, April 12th.

Pictured: Andrea Claudia 
Erb

Caption This!

Pictured: Outfit of the day ! 4th semester Pediatric students working 
hard.

The Undergraduate Programs faculty, staff, and leadership would like to offer a resounding 
"CONGRATULATIONS!!" to the following faculty members who have earned terminal degrees:

September 2022

DNP: Dr. Schyler Absher

August 2023

DNP: Dr. Chloe Meade

May 2024

EdD: Dr. Amber Arsenault

PhD: Dr. Vickie Hood-Wells

EdD: Dr. Tabitha Quillen

We are thrilled to celebrate with them and are looking forward to their continued professional growth and 
success!

Congratulations

We are also grateful that Cassie Ledwell has returned to 
Undergraduate Programs after her maternity leave, picking up 
right where she left off.  Cassie knows the ins and outs of Project 
Concert.  She?s deeply involved in course building, too, and soon 
will keep track of travel and operational expenses.  Welcome back 
Cassie! 

CON Staff News

Welcome to Con

Welcome back to Con

Pictured: Josie Mae

Dear ETSU College of Nursing Community,

We are excited to announce a renewed Nursing Student Success Initiative, promoting a culture of 
caring among students!

Previously known as the Peer Mentor and Tutor Programs housed in the Nursing Undergraduate 
Resources for Successful Education (NURSE) Center, the Nursing Student Success Initiative is 
already active and making a positive difference in nursing students? academic journeys.

We need your help to grow and make the Nursing Student Success Initiative even stronger than in 
the past. Besides the Peer Mentor and Peer Tutor Programs, the initiative includes a new program 
called Supplemental Instruction (SI) for pathophysiology and pharmacology, as well as a plan to 
re-open a Nursing Student Success Center. These services will offer the current nursing students 
who need academic support for success and timely graduation into the nursing workforce.

Click here to learn the details of this exciting initiative.

We need and appreciate your financial gift to grow and sustain this Nursing Student Success 
Initiative!

If you can give a one-time gift, see below what your donation would do. We are also seeking 
monthly partners, to help sustain the Nursing Student Success Initiative for many years to come!

$24.00: Supports two hours of Peer Tutoring

$120.00: Supports one Peer Tutor for 12 hours of tutoring

$300.00: Supports two weeks of SI Leader-directed learning in patho and pharm

$2250.00: Supports one SI Leader-directed learning for a semester in either patho or pharm 

$5000.00: Supports re-opening the Student Success Program Center (formerly, the NURSE 
Center)

If you have positive memories of being supported in nursing school, perhaps through the NURSE 
Center, we ask for your heart-felt contribution, paying forward what you were able to receive. 
Frankly, maybe you didn?t feel there was tangible support during your nursing school experience. 
Your contribution can be a way of making a difference for the current nursing students who need 
support.

We are so honored to call each of you a valuable member of our nursing community, and proud of 
the contributions of service and time you make to the nursing profession. Please help us 
strengthen the support services for our current nursing students.

Click here to make your gift and thank you for your consideration.

Congratulations to Ms. Mary Schafer, Lecturer, for 
her co-authorship on her first publication! 
Published in Nursing Clinics of North America,the 
article is titled Designing Evidence-based 
Simulation Scenarios for Clinical Practice.Ms. 
Schafer is a Certified Healthcare Simulation 
Educator (CHSE) and has brought much needed 
expertise in this area to the Undergraduate 
Programs.  Her article can be found 
here:https:// doi.org/10.1016/ j.cnur.2024.02.001

Grant Funding Approved
Dr. Montgomery has been approved grant funding from the Margaret 
Anne Byrd Huffman Archives of Appalachia Endowment Grant

The title of the project is: Herbal remedies of midwives and families 
in Appalachia.

The purpose of this project is to explore the rich history of recipes 
and remedies used by midwives and families in rural Appalachia and 
to evaluate these practices through two distinct lenses: a lens where 
racism was predominant in everyday life and work and a lens framed 
by a superstitious belief system.

PhD student Kathryn Usedom is a collaborator on this project.

Pictured :Dr. Montgomery

Egg Hunt Event
Ilonna Kirkland nursing student and members of the 
Delight Ministries at ETSU's chapter, organized an egg 
hunt for the Coalition for Kids in Johnson city. They 
managed to hide 300 Easter eggs with candy and 
handwritten bible verses for 80 kids in two separate 
egg hunts, and the event was a hit and everyone who 
participated had an amazing time.

It?s hard to believe I have been with the College of Nursing for 9 months, and our Spring semester will 
soon come to a close! I am pleased with the work and the progress we are making together, and I am 
grateful to be here! I thank you for your continued openness to change, and your patience with how long 
it sometimes takes to make change.

The following quote has been a positive influence in my life, and I hope you may benefit from this 
mindset as well:

 

This isn?t intended to mean we settle or accept the status quo. It means that our assumptions are 
positive. Imagine how it would feel to ?assume that people are doing their best? ?even when (especially 
when) we are frustrated with those people.

Finally, I would like us to keep our Future Focus questions top of mind as we finish up the semester 
together:

- Does the College of Nursing want a different culture?
- If so, is the college willing to do the work to get there?
- Are you willing to persevere over time to establish a new culture?
- What does our new culture look/ feel like?
- Do you believe you can make a difference along this journey?

The Center of Nursing Research 

Birth Stone and Flower

Fun fact

The birthstone for April is the diamond.Diamond is the ?stone of invincibility?, it will bring you all the 
courage and fortitude to take on any obstacle that comes your way!

Birth flower is Daisy known as a symbol of true love

The name for the month of April originally came for Aprilis which means to open. Individuals born 
in April are loyal (most loyal zodiac signs) and generous when it comes to friendship.

Pictured : Dr Hemphill , Emily Krepps  
and Dr. Flores

Dr. Emily Flores, Dr. Jean Croce Hemphill, and Emily Krepps, 
pharmacy candidate, all members of the interprofessional ETSU 
Health Bridge street outreach team, spoke with Elizabethton 
High School students about the presence and causes of 
homelessness in the US, the world, and our region.  Dustin 
Hensley is the Elizabethton High School Library Media 
Specialist. His class has been studying the UN Sustainability 
Goals. He and the students expressed an interest in 
understanding how the goals were applicable to our local 
communities, and our neighbors who are houseless.

UN Sustainability Goals

Funding and Training

R16 Funding Opportunity and Grantsmanship Bootcamp Training

The National Institutes of Health (NIH) has published NOFOs for the SuRE (PAR-24-144) and SuRE-First 
(PAR-24-145) R16 grant mechanisms.ETSU is currently eligible for these mechanisms, including parts of the 
university that are not currently eligible for R15s. I encourage you to explore the NOFOs and reach out to the 
SuRE Resource Center at the University of Kentucky with questions. The SuRE Resource Center is hosting a 
two-day grantsmanship training session for professors and research administrative personnel at the 
University of Kentucky on April 1-2, 2024. The training will cover key elements of R-series applications and 
strategies for competitive applications. Follow this link to register.

April 1st - 4th  

Join the 27th Annual Louis A. 
Cancellaro Primary Care Conference 

Friday, April 26

CON- Dean Monthly Meeting 2:30-4:00 pm
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